


9n the 9nterim . . . 
Dear People of Good Shepherd: 

At its October meeting, the Vestry made an important decision 
concerning how we will spend some of our time during the interim 
period. That decision involved establishing a Task Group to help us 
understand better who we are as a parish and discern where our future 
might lie. The Vestry and I began talking about such an activity this 
summer and at that time I wrote substantially the following: 

Discerning Good Shepherd's 3uture: 
Exploring gdentity, gdentifying Plksion 

The interim period provides one of the most opportune times for a 
congregation to explore its identity and discern its future. We know we 
are in a time of change and there is more openness to talk about 'hho 
we are and where we're going." 

The term 'discern" is used intentionally in the above title; it is a 
theological and spiritual term appropriate to the perspective of a 
religious, Christian people. In secular culture the process in which we 
would participate is called planning. When one plans one 'decides" 
how to shape one's future. However, in a Christian context, church 
members discern what God is "saying," is "doing," what God is "up to" 
within the history and personality of a particular people. Church 
members listen for what God is 'calling" that people to do as part of 
God's mission in the world. This perspective recognizes that it is not 
'our ministry" in which we are engaged, but 'Christ's ministry" in which 
we participate. 

Some of the marks of a discernment approach include: a constant 
"searching" attitude which is open to discovery; calm, reflective thinking; 
"waiting," e.g. "for surprise," for 'connections," rather than forcing a 
decision; a lot of listening and watching; and, of course, prayer - prayer 
and prayer exercises in Vestry and other working bodies, and the daily 
prayer of our members. 

The process will begin following the Annual Meeting in January and 
should in large part be completed in June with the setting of priorities. 
Steps include: 

form a Vision Discernment Task Group (November); it will 
meet with the Vestry and assess the congregation's ministry 
(January); 
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reflect on the congregations' history in a congregational meeting 
(February); 
identify congregational norms in a congregational meeting 
(March); 
interview key people in the AthensIOU community (April); 
prioritize goals with the Vestry (May); 
share and shape priorities at a congregational meetlng and begin 
to ... 
develop a mission statement (June). 

The Vestry will form the Vision Discernment Task Group at its 
November meeting. It will be looking for persons who meet the criteria 
set out in the above paragraph beginning 'Some marks of a discernment 
approach ..." If you would like to recommend persons to serve this Task 
Group, please speak to me or any Vestry member. 

IMichael Tupin, 
gnterim priest 

P.S. You are invited to learn more about and discuss Discerning 
Good Shepherd's Future at two Sunday morning 9:00 a.m. - 
10:OO a.m. sessions with me: November 9", "MlssionNision 
as a Mark of a Healthy Congregation" and November 16"'. 
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Senior Warden Comments 

On October 5'" I celebrated my 54Ih birthday by attending a Choral 
Matins service at St. David's Cathedral near the Pembrokeshire coast in 
Wales with my husband, John, and son Carl. Two days before that we 
had happened into this magnificent cathedral in the late afternoon, just 
in time for Choral Evensong and their harvest festival celebration. Lucky 
is how I would describe us. I thought about the story of the disciples 
wanting to set up tents on the mountainside where they had such a 
perfect time with Jesus, not wanting to go back to the general humdrum 
of life. Very tempting to want to stay and keep things just as they are 
when you're have a real peak experience, isn't it? 

I got back to Athens just in time to be at Good Shepherd for the 
Blessing of the Animals. Actually, I had the opportunity to sing 
alongside Patch Jupin (Jack Russell terrier of our Interim) for the 
recessional hymn. Talk about a blending of voices. I also made it back 
to Athens in time to go to the October Vestry Meeting. You can read the 
Vestry Highlights I wrote in this newsletter. Lots of highlights, lots of 
things are happening here at Good Shepherd. Then, I had the 
opportunity to take part in the Annual Fall Flea Market. I call this the 
true and ongoing miracle of Good Shepherd. Miracle that so much 
money can come from all of those second hand fleas AND miracle that 
the Marthas still speak to each other afterwards. I would like to report 
that continuing the sale the next day (Sunday) was a good idea. Many 
parishioners left with bags of treasures. A spin-off special was that the 
Marthas sold sloppy joes and chilidogs during Coffee Hour. You may 
see this kind of casual lunch opportunity after church again sometime. 

Our Diocesan Convention is coming up November 14". You will 
note that of the resolutions to be presented is one concerning increasing 
funding for ministry to young people on college campuses throughout 
the Diocese. One of the presenters of this proposed resolution is our 
own Interim, MichaeLJupin. Thank you, Michael. 

Perhaps some others have been having this similar experience. 
Yesterday an e-mail from my sister-in-law in Gainesville, Florida, arrived 
which described events in the Episcopal Churches in her own city. St. 
Michael's, the parish who supported my family so strongly during the 
illness and death of my brother, is breaking away from the National 
Church and joining a separate Anglican Group. Another, Holy Trinity, 
has aligned itself with the National Church. Meanwhile this particular 
Diocese has been denied use of the Catholic Cathedral in Jacksonville 
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for the ordination of a Bishop. The Presiding Bishop has cancelled his 
plans to come to Florida. All of these events are apparently the results 
of strong reactions to the General Convention action. She says that of 
all of her years as an Episcopalian she has never witnessed such 
division. Two women friends of hers were ordained as priests in the 
time when that was still a new kind of event and even that, she says, did 
not create this kind of uproar. 

I feel fortunate that we are in a community that supports diversity, 
where our own Betty Larson can voice her opinion in The Athens 
Messenger announcing that our Church of the Good Shepherd is a 
family that can work out its differences. Let's continue to pray for open 
hearts and minds. 

Christy Ortman 
Senior Warden 

RECOGNITION OF VETERANS 

On Tuesday, November 1 lth, please remember in your prayers our 

Good Shepherd Veterans who served their country: Jim Anastas. 

Anthony DeBerardinis, David Burton, Gifford Doxsee, Jim Gault, 

Emmanuel Gevas, Gene Jennings, William Kaldis, Larry Larson, John 

Lucas, Adam Marsh, Jim Mowery, Kaye Rakes, Dutch Savage, Bill 

Shepherd, Curt Sherman, Reid Sinclair, Roland Swardson, Al Topping, 

and Arvin Wells. Those Veterans deceased from our congregation are: 

Bob Daniels, David Miller, ldus Murphree, and Bob Wieman. Widows of 

Veterans are Ruth Cox and Doris Green. 
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A Vis i t  from St. Faith Margarst 

Sr. Faith Margaret will be here November 14" - 16Ih. She is 
available for individual conferences each day except Sunday. You may 
schedule a conference either by calling me at 593-7354 'or Glenda at 
593-6877. 

Friday evening (November 14Ih) at 7:30 p.m.. Sr. Faith Margaret will 
conduct a Healing Service in the Nave. On Saturday morning 
(November 15") from 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m. there will be a 'Pre-Advent 
Retreat" in Nehls Hall for all who are interested. 

On Sunday at 2:00 p.m., Sr. Faith Margaret will Preside at the 
Lindley Inn Service. At 5:00 p.m. there will be Evening Prayer and a 
potluck supper for the Associates. 

Please join us for any or all of these events. 

Tulia Nehls 

On Saturday, November 15"', we will look ahead to Advent, which is 
a time of waiting, watching, listening. We prepare, narrow down, focus. 
In today's culture most of these behaviors get bad press; most of us 
don't like to wait, everything seems to have a sense of urgency. When 
we must wait, we often become impatient, distracted and irritable. 

During this morning session we will look at the ways in which we 
bait, the outcomes we expect, and how to balance our lives as people of 
faith in a world that seems to have a different focus and where the 
outcomes are sometimes difficult to predict. 

Sr. Faith Margamt 
Community of the H o b  Spirit 
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Worship Committee News 

The Mid-Week Eucharist is held on Wednesday evenings at 5:30 
p.m. in the Nave. The Rev. Michael Jupin is the celebrant and 
attendance is around 14 people each Wednesday. 

The Associates of the Community of the Holy Spirit will offer 
Evening Prayer and Meditation once a month. The first Evening Prayer 
and Meditation will be Thursday, November 6Ih, at 5:30 p.m. in the 
Nave. For more information please contact Leslie Flemming or Terrie 
Sherman. 

The worship service continues at Lindley Inn on alternate Sundays 
at 2:00 p.m. The Rev. Michael Jupin celebrates the Eucharist once a 
month and Lynn Graham leads Mid-Afternoon Prayer on the other 
Sunday. Jan Gault and Karen Evans-Romaine share the piano playing 
duties. 

During the month of November, Good Shepherd is responsible for 
the Sunday evening service at the Southeast Psychiatric Hospital 
beginning at 6:00 p.m. All are invited to join Jim and Jan Gault, Lynn 
Graham, Jeanne and Arvin Wells for worship at the hospital. 

On All Saints', November 2nd, at the 10:30 a.m. hour a medieval 
liturgy will be celebrated along with the reading of the Roll of the Dead. 
Some and see the differences between the service from the 2nd Century 
and how we celebrate the Eucharist in our present age. Rite I will be 
celebrated at the 8:00 a.m. service. 

On Sunday, November 1 6 ~ ,  the youth of Good Shepherd will 
present a short play during the time for the sermon. A talk back 
concerning the play will be held in the pews after the service. 

The weekend of November 22nd - 2Yd, the Diocesan Resident 
Theologian, Dr. Walter Bouman, professor emeritus of Trinity Lutheran 
Seminary, Columbus, will be present to lead a workshop on liturgy. 

On Thanksgiving Day, November 2Th, the Rev. Michael Jupin will 
celebrate with a Thanksgiving Day service at 10:00 a.m. in the Nave. 

Sunday, November 30"', will be a Morning Prayer service. There 
will be no 8:00 a.m. service. 

The Annual Advent Festival of Lessons and Music will be held 
Sunday, December Th, at 3:00 p.m. 

Lynn Graham 
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$totes' from tbe 
Organ @etrcb 

The choir has begun preparations for the Annual Advent Festival of 
Lessons and Music. If you do not regularly sing in the choir and would 
like to participate in this event on Sunday, December 7Ih at 3:00 p.m., 
please come to rehearsal at 8:00 p.m. on Wednesday or contact me by 
phone or e-mail. We need to have a complete roster by the first 
November rehearsal so our music librarian can make sure the folders 
are complete. I anticipate that the only extra rehearsal will be the dress 
rehearsal on Saturday, December 6"' from 10:OO a.m. - noon. As we 
get closer to the program more and more Wednesday rehearsal time will 
be spent on this music. 

Revised Rehearsal Schedule: 

Rehearsal for Wednesday, November 5"', has been changed to 
Tuesday, November 4"', at 7:00 p.m. 

Thanksgiving week: rehearsal wPI be held on Tuesday, November 
25*, at 7:00 p.m. 

Music for the Medieval Mass on November 2*: 

At this time the organ was used but in alternation with the choir. 
Organ music will be by John Dunstable (1 390-1 453). The choir will sing 
the Introit for All Saints' Day. the Gradual Psalm and Sequence, the 
Sanctus and the Agnus Dei. Congregations did not participate in 
singing at this time. A slight anachronism will be the communion motet, 
'Hail Glorious Spirits" by Christopher Tye - an English composer who 
appeared on the scene a century later. 

Wednesday Lunch Report 

As Thanksgiving nears, here are some of the things the Kitchen 
Crew is grateful for: 

The fervent "Thanks Yous" and 'Bless Yous" from many of our 
guests. We pass these on to the congregation for your on-line 
budget item and to all of you who contribute extra money, food, and 
kitchen help to us. 

The awakening of hope and spirit in some of our mentally 
challenged guests when they ask for a recipe we have used or 
make comments such as "I never thought about adding broccoli to 
my macaroni and cheese, but this is really good! I'll try that!" 

The loud request of one of our guests that "Someone ought to say 
grace for this great meall" When we suggested to her that she 
could do that for us - she did! And a loud Amen followed. 

The Volunteers who have been helping us as we take an occasional 
and much needed day off. If you have not helped but would be 
willing to, please let us know. 

We will be posting a sign-up sheet for volunteers to help us with our 
Thanksgiving meal, which we will serve Wednesday, November 19"', 
(before Ohio University goes on break). We will be serving the entire 
American meal of turkey, dressing, cranberry sauce, mashed and sweet 
potatoes, vegetables, relishes and PIES (contribute whatever your 
specialty is). 

The Kitchen Crew 
Joanne Larson, 
Pat Grean, 
Pat Kroutel, 
Joan Waldron, 
Nancy Smith, 
Jim Mowery and 
Helen Marsh (in absentia). 
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Vestry Highlights 

Opening with a time of prayer, sharing, reading from Scripture, and 
reflection is an important facet of Vestry meetings these days. 

In the Treasurer's Report it was noted that we have not had to use 
any of the Endowment money so far this year. 

A brief report about the Every Member Canvass was given in which 
Vestry was told that of the pledges that are in, there is a 6% increase 
in giving. We are losing some members who will be moving, but 
the good news is that we have 5 new pledges. 

Preston Denton told of the Financial Seminar, led by Archdeacon 
Hanisian, which he, Ann Rathbun, and Michael Jupin attended at 
Procter Conference Center. The churches invited to attend were 
ones of our size and smaller, who like us, work to keep going 
despite small numbers of pledges. He found it helpful to talk with 
others who are in similar circumstances. 

Laura Reams, our new Peer Minister, reported on the activities she 
has begun for students from middle school on up. November 16Ih 
this group will be presenting a chancel drama, which will be in 
place of a sermon that Sunday. Meetings and rehearsals are 
underway. On the Canterbury front, invitations are being extended 
to about 25 students to attend a gathering in the Hobson Lounge 
where there will be a light supper served followed by discussion. 

Interim Ministry Review: The terms of this review are spelled out in 
the Letter of Agreement between Good Shepherd and Interim 
Michael Jupin. Evaluations sent out to Vestry members by the 
Senior Warden were filled out and the responses were reviewed and 
discussed. The prescribed tasks for evaluation are derived from this 
statement: "The major goal of the Interim Priest's ministry is to 
prepare the congregation for the coming of the next rector." 

1. How has theYnterim helped the congregation deal with its grief 
and any other unresolved issues arising from the rector's 
departure? 

Responses favorably pointed towards Cottage Gatherings, one- 
on-one meetings with the Interim, and the general positive and 
welcoming spirit as being helpful. Vestry members suggested 
that there are still unresolved issues of grief and hurt which 
need to be addressed through the help of our Interim. 

2. How has the Interim helped us deal with internal conflicts and 
help heal any divisions within the congregation? 

Actions listed as helpful were the Interim's workshops on the 
Congregation as an Emotional System, policy of openness, 
meeting with groups in conflict to examine the history and 
finding a resolution. Suggestions: a ceremony/service of 
forgiveness/reunion, more calls to those in conflict. Summing it 
up rather well, one Vestry member said, "Not everything is 
completely healed but it's not getting worse." 

3. Has the Interim helped to align parish life and administration 
with generally accepted standards of the diocese? 

Michael Jupin has invited us to participate in Diocesan events 
such as the Money Seminar, and he regularly forwards items 
from The Episcopal News Service to keep us in tune with the 
National Church. It is suggested that we have more 
participation in Diocesan events. 

4. How has the Interim assisted us in maintaining the worship and 
life of the varish in these cateprories: workinpr with lav leaders to 
maintain ' regular worshif service schvedule, breaching 
education, pastoral care, calling upon the sick and shut-in, and 
ongoing administration of the parish? 

The general response of Vestry to these topics was 
overwhelmingly positive. "Our Interim has taken on each of 
these and turned Good Shepherd around." When asked what 
needs improvement a member commented "greater 
participation/vision" from us all. "The Vestry seems re- 
energized in its mission." 

9 The last portion of October's Vest Meeting had to do with our 
commitment to a specific program o 7 discerning our church's future. 
An explanation of this will be found in our interim's column. 

Respectfully submitted by: 

Christy Ortman 
Senior Warden 
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News from the Pews.. . 

Geoff Buckley and Davld Burton received College of Arts & 
Sciences Grasselli Teaching Awards for 2002-2003. They were 
awarded at a college award ceremony presided over by Dean Leslie 
Flemming. 

Correction: In the October Good News it was reported that Katharin 
Foster is the new interim priest at Epiphany, Nelsonville, and St. Paul's, 
Logan. She is not the interim priest, but she is the Vicar of both 
parishes. 

Poster Person for the County Health Department flu shot 
announcement was Earl Funk. Cyber poster person, ringing the bell on 
the Ohio University web page for the Ohio University Bicentennial was 
Marge Stone. Playing for the OU Bicentennial events uptown were 
Jamie Tevls, Karen Bump, and Home Remedy. 

Add to the list of Good ShepherdIOU retirees Don Randolph from 
the Regional Higher Education. 

Our good wishes to Helen Marsh as she continues her recovery. 

Condolences to his family and to members of the Greek community 
on the recent passing, in Florida, of Valllios Prokos. 

Ann Charles-Watts and Jason Hlllard took part in the Habitat 
Open House and Fall Foliage Tour. 

Congratulations to Nathan Dean, son of Phyllis Dean, and 
Kathleen Brown on their recent marriage. 

On a more personal note: I would like to take this opportunity to 
thank fellow parishioners, and friends of the parish for their prayers, 
cards, other expressions of concern, and many forms of nourishment 
during my recent illness, operation, and recovery. Special thanks to 
Rev. Jupin for his visits and to Glenda Frost and Jamie Tevis for 
handling many calls. 

November: T a k i n g  Root, Spreading Wings, Celebrat ing 
Liturgy a n d  Mus ic  in the Episcopal Tradi t ion 

November 2"", All Saints' Sunday: At 10:30 a.m. we will celebrate a 
Medieval Mass as it might have looked at Salsbury Cathedral in the 15"' 
Century. The celebration is followed by a potluck and "talk back" on the 
experience. 

November 22"" - 23'" A weekend with Dr. Walter R. Bouman, this 
year's diocesan Theologian in Residence (sponsored by the diocesan 
Faith in Life Committee). Walter will be with us for a Saturday workshop 
and on Sunday to preach and lead the Adult Education Hour at 9:00 
a.m. The theme: 

THE EUCHARIST & THE MISSION OF THE CHURCH 

Saturday, November 22nd, Workshop led by Dr. Bouman, 9;30 a.m. - 
2:00 p.m.: Describing this workshop Dr. Bouman writes: The Church 
began as a messianic movement within Judaism. The disciples of 
Jesus understood themselves to be caught up in Jesus' own messianic 
mission: living witness to the Reign of God. We will address why the 
meal was the earliest element of being Christian to achieve fixed form; 
how our liturgy today resembles that of the earliest Christian 
communities; how Jesus is present in the meal; what we offer and how 
we are taken up into Jesus' mission; what it means to offer ourselves 
into the service of the Reign of God." Sign up begins in Church on 
November 2"" or by calling the church office. A box lunch (from Baker 
Center Catering) will be offered at a cost of $10. 

Dr. Walter R. Bouman has been on the faculty of Trinity Lutheran 
Seminary, Columbus, since 1978, became Edward C. Fendt Professor 
of Systematic Theology in 1983, and is Emeritus in that chair since his 
retirement two years ago. He was a visiting professor at The General 
Theological Seminary, 1994 - 95 and served on the committee that 
helped bring about full communion of the Episcopal Church and the 
Evangelical Lutheran Church of America. He is author of a number of 
books including What Shall I Say? Discerning God's Call to Ministry, 
The New Church Debate, and Christianity American Style. 

Reid  Sinclair, 
Roving Reporter 
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November Birthdays: 

1 1-5: Betty Larson 
11 -6: Adam Hillard, Carolyn Murphree 
11 -1 2: Thomas Walker 
11 -14: Ingrid Bucklev 

~ & e  ~lidder; 
David Burton 
Tifany Sherman 
Jonathon Sinclair 
Preston Denton, Keith Lackey 
Jason Hillard. Penny Karageorge 
Allyn Reilly, Terrie Sherman 
Robert Glidden, Benjamin Ziff 

November Anniversaries: 

To all my friends at The Church of the Good Shepherd, 

Thank you so much for all your prayers, understanding and support 
during the time of my father's illness and death. I am much blessed by 
my relationship with all of you and it means so much to know that you 
were caring and praying for all of us during such a critical transition in 
my family. 

I look forward to seeing you again in a few weeks when I return to 
Athens. 

In Christ's Love, 

Sr. Faith Margaret, CHS 
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Tueeday, November lth: Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 p.m., Nave 

Wedneeday. November Sa: Free Wednesday Lunch 
12:OO p.m. - 1:00 p.m., Nehls Hall 

Thursday, November 6th: College Gathering 
5:30 p.m. - 7:00 p.m., Hobson Lounge 

Saturday, November a*: Contemplative Prayer Workshop 
9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m., Nehls Hall 

Sunday, November gth : UTO Fall In-Gathering 
10:30 a.m., Nave 

Adult Education Hour 
9:00 a.m. - 10:OO a.m.. Nehls Hall 

Potluck 
following 10:30 a.m. service, Nehls Hall 

Tueeday, November llth: Contemplative Prayer 
Study Group 

7:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m., Nave 

Wedneeday, November 1 2 ~ ~ :  Free Wednesday Lunch 
12:OO p.m. - 1:00 p.m., Nehls Hall 

Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 p.m., Nave 

Thursday, November Uth: Worship Committee Meeting 
11:45 a.m., Hobson Lounge 

Friday, November 1lth: Diocese of Southern Ohio 
General Convention in Cincinnati 

Saturday, November lSth: Diocese of Southern Ohio 
General Convention in Cincinnati 

Pre Advent Retreat 
9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m., Nehls Hall 

Sunday, November 16": Adult Education Hour 
9:00 a.m. - 10:OO a.m., Nehls Hall 

Youth Chancel Drama Talk Back 
following 10:30 a.m. service, Nave 

Monday, November lTth: December Newsletter Deadline 
Parish Office 

meeday, November lath: Contemplative Prayer 
Study Group 

7:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m., Nave 

Wednesday, November lgth: Free Wednesday Lunch 
12:OO p.m. - 1:00 p.m., Nehls Hall 

Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 p.m., Nave 

Thursday, November 2oth: Vestry Meeting 
7:00 p.m., Hobson Lounge 

Saturday, November 22*: Dr. Walter Bouman Workshop 
Diocesan Theologian in Residence 
9:30 a.m. - 2:00 p.m., Nehls Hall 

Sunday, November 23ed: Adult Education Hour 
9:00 a.m. - 10:OO a.m., Nehls Hall 

Tueeday, November 2Sth : Choir Rehearsal 
7:00 p.m., Nave 

Contemplative Prayer 
Study Group 

7:00 p.m. - 8:30 p.m., location TBA 

Wednesday, November 26th: Free Wednesday Lunch 
12:OO p.m. - 1:00 p.m., Nehls Hall 

Thursday, November 27th : Parish Office Closed 
Happy Thanksgiving! 

Friday, November 2ath: Parish Office Closed 
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